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Southeastern District of Partners of WHA Newsletter

February 2018

Cindy Finger-District Chair
Greetings to all of you in our Partners of WHA Southeastern District.  This is my last district newsletter as your district chair.
Thank you all for your support for Partners of WHA and our Southeastern District.  Every local organization sent in your reports by January 31st.  I would like to share some district statistics from your local reports.  There are 1,198 Partners of WHA members in our district who have given 175,899 hours of service to our area hospitals in 2017.  Our Partner Southeastern district volunteer organizations have given $69,900 in scholarship money in 2017 and have given $538,658 to their respective hospitals in 2017.

I am looking forward to seeing you at our Spring Southeastern District Meeting on Wednesday, April 11 hosted by the Aurora Memorial Hospital of Burlington Volunteers.  Our Partners of WHA State Officers will attend the meeting and if the final draft of the revised state bylaws is approved by the state full Board of Directors, the revisions will be presented at our district meeting.  The invitations and registration forms will soon be mailed to your local leaders.  Please make sure you send in your replies early.  All volunteers who are Partner members are invited to the meeting.

You have all been so kind to me as District Chair.  You have welcomed me to tour your hospitals, attend local meetings, install your officers and observe special events that your volunteers have developed and presented to your hospitals and communities.  I have learned from you and you have made me a better leader.  Thank you for your support and enthusiasm for our district organization.

No one is more cherished in this world than someone who lightens the burden of another.

Author Unknown

The heart of a volunteer is not measured in size, but by the depth of the commitment to make a difference in the lives of others.-De Ann Hollis  
Barb Jamerson-District Chair-Elect

I hope you all enjoyed your holiday season and families as much as I did.  January always triggers the “back to work” time with the State activities.  As I mentioned previously, I was given two tasks to complete for the Strategic Planning Committee.  Working with Ginny Bosse, the Northwestern District Chair, we completed a new organization chart which we hope will be published before Convention this year.  My other task was to work with Dorothy Revnew, the Strategic Planning Chair, to update the job descriptions in the Leadership Manual.  I am thrilled to let you know that we are on schedule to complete this task by the time of our State Board Meeting in mid-March.

The final draft of the Bylaws has been sent out to all the attendees of the upcoming State Meeting in March.  After formal presentation and any discussion, they will be voted on by the full Board of Directors.  If they are passed, then they will be presented to all members at the Spring District Meetings and ultimately voted on at the Annual Meeting and Convention in October by the general membership voting delegates.

Looking forward to seeing you in April!

Wayne Pinnow-Community Health Education Chair
In this article I would like to take a step back from our opioid crisis, which is pandemic and needs all of the attention we can give it, to give another crisis which is sweeping the nation, the flu.

Influenza (flu) is a contagious respiratory illness caused by influenza viruses.  It can cause mild to severe illness.  Serious outcomes of flu infection can result in hospitalization or death.  Some people, such as older people, young children, and people with certain health conditions, are at high risk of serious complications.

While seasonal influenza (flu) viruses can be detected year-round in the United States, flu viruses are most common during the fall and winter.  The exact timing and duration of flu seasons can vary, but influenza activity often begins to increase in October.  Most of the time flu activity peaks between December and February, although activity can last as late as May.
The “peak month of flu activity” is the month with the highest percentage of respiratory specimens testing positive for influenza virus infection during that influenza season.  During a 34-year period, flu activity most often peaked in February (14 seasons), followed by December (7 seasons), March (6 seasons), and January (5 seasons).  It is predicted that this flu season will go into May.

People with flu can spread it to others up to about 6 feet away.  Most experts think that flu viruses are spread mainly by droplets made when people with flu cough, sneeze or talk.  These droplets can land in the mouths or noses of people who are nearby or possibly be inhaled into the lungs.  Less often, a person might also get flu by touching a surface or object that has flu virus on it and then touching their own mouth or nose.

To avoid this, people should stay away from sick people and stay home if sick.  It also is important to wash hands often with soap and water for at least 20 seconds.  If soap and water are not available, use an alcohol-based hand rub.  Linens, eating utensils, and dishes belonging to those who are sick should not be shared without washing thoroughly first.  Further, frequently touched surfaces should be cleaned and disinfected at home, work and school, especially if someone is ill.
Most healthy adults may be able to infect other people beginning 1 day before symptoms develop and up to 5 to 7 days after becoming sick.  Children may pass the virus for longer than 7 days.  Symptoms start 1 to 4 days after the virus enters the body.  That means that you may be able to pass on the flu virus but have no symptoms.  During this time, those persons may still spread the virus to others.

No, a flu shot cannot cause illness.  Flu vaccines given with a needle are currently made in two ways: the vaccine is made either with a) flu vaccine viruses that have been ‘inactivated’  and are therefore not infectious, or b) with no flu vaccine viruses at all (which is the case for recombinant influenza vaccine).  The most common side effects from the influenza shot are soreness, redness, tenderness or swelling where the shot was given.  Low-grade fever, headache and muscle aches may occur.

What is the difference between a cold and the flu?

The flu and common cold are both respiratory illnesses but they are caused by different viruses.  Because these two types of illnesses have similar symptoms, it can be difficult to tell the difference between them based on symptoms alone.  In general, the flu is worse than the common cold, and symptoms are more common and intense.  Colds are usually milder than the flu.  People with colds are more likely to have a runny or stuffy nose.  Colds generally do not result in serious health problems, such as pneumonia, bacterial infections, or hospitalizations.  Flu can have very serious associated complications.

How can you tell the difference between a cold and the flu?

Because colds and flu share many symptoms, it can be difficult (or even impossible) to tell the difference between them based on symptoms alone.  Special tests that usually must be done within the first few days of illness can tell if a person has the flu.

What are the symptoms of the flu versus the symptoms of a cold?

The symptoms of flu can include fever or feeling feverish/chills, cough, sore throat, runny or stuffy nose, muscle or body aches, headaches and fatigue (tiredness).  Cold symptoms are usually milder than the symptoms of flu.  People with colds are more likely to have a runny or stuffy nose.  Colds generally do not result in serious health problems.
Information from the CDC website.

Sharon Scott-Public Policy Chair

January is “report” month, whether it is the President’s State of the Union speech, the Governor’s State of the State  speech or the required reports from each local organization to the Southeastern District Chair…all must be completed by January 31st and give overviews of accomplishments of the previous year.
Before reporting on the “state of our district’s Public Policy, I would like to thank and recognize the 8 Public Policy Chairs who completed their PPE reports in concise, informative, and a timely way: Dorothy Hakala, Aurora Memorial Hospital of Burlington; Ron Williams, Community Memorial Menomonee Falls; Co-Chairs Ron and Barbara Jones, Elmbrook Memorial Hospital, Brookfield; Mark Schaefer, Froedtert Hospital, Milwaukee; Diane Lozano, Wheaton Franciscan St. Francis Hospital, Milwaukee; Jean Krause, ProHealth-Oconomowoc Memorial hospital, Oconomowoc; Cynthia Finger, Aurora West Allis Medical Center, West Allis; and Sharon Scott, St. Joseph’s Hospital, West Bend…Thank you!!

From the reports it is very easily gleaned Southeastern district is extremely active in Public Policy issues…our district highlights include:

· 272 emails sent to legislators at both the State and Federal level, with an additional 10 letters sent and 13 personal contacts with legislators

· 6 local hospitals have H.E.A.T. members totaling 47

· 34 members represented SE District at Advocacy Day 

· The WHA “Valued Voice “ is read and shared regularly 

· PPE Chairs regularly report to their local boards and general membership through newsletter articles or general membership meeting.

· Information shared included: Hospital reimbursement as it relates to Medicare and Medicaid; support for DSH funding; Wisconsin’s ranking in Healthcare Nationally; support for the new nursing compact legislation; support to keep Wisconsin Workers Compensation and Treatment as is; responding to H.E.A.T. alerts; encouraging new H.E.A.T membership; Advocacy Day attendance.
Thank you again Public Policy Chairs for all the time spent sharing information, doing reports and taking on this very responsible role within your local organization.  By definition, Advocacy, is the public support for or recommendation of a particular cause or policy…in this fast-moving political environment, hospital volunteers exemplify how effective their voices are as they lend their thoughts/concerns to promoting the continuation of all Wisconsinites receiving exceptional and quality health care within their hospitals.  With that being said, Thank you again.

Gentle reminder, Advocacy Day 2018 is March 21st…registration is still open.  This year’s keynote speaker is Mara Liasson, National Political Correspondent for the National Public Radio.  Mara will explore the current political climate and health care policy discussing what it means to Americans and the impact it has on individuals, communities and health procedures in the coming years.
2018 is just 60 days “new” and to be sure, we have been inundated with a myriad of issues relating to our current economy (both state and national), healthcare reform, mid-term elections (again at state and national level), the best legislation to handle DACA, immigration and the border wall, the recent stock market “correction” and most recently the tragic Florida school shooting occurring on February 14 which will once again bring forth debate regarding gun control and our 2nd Amendment rights from both sides of the aisle.  Finding viable resolve/solution to all these issues is a daunting task for all our elected officials.

So without prejudice and in a totally Bi-Partisan fashion, may I encourage each of you to make sure your “voice” is heard through the power of voting and continuing to contact both state and national legislators with your concerns.  “It begins with 1 voice that multiplies into many”…Grassroots Advocates raise the level of awareness for particular causes and issues.  These efforts help influence public perceptions, and harness the thoughts and ideas to create change with the public policy sphere of influence…it is within your power to create positive and influential change; let your voice be heard.
WFH-Elmbrook Memorial Auxiliary-Dawn Hansen

We are happy to share a successful Stars of Life campaign, our annual end of year gift giving campaign in honor or memory of loved ones.  With 42 donors we raised $7,075.

Over the winter months we received resignations of 3 important roles on our Auxiliary Board…our PPE Ron Jones, our CHE Barb Jones, and recently our DVS, April Dethloff.  All loyal and long term members of our Board who will be sadly missed and big shoes to fill moving forward.  Our membership has declined as well …from 114 to 95 members.  Recruitment in 2018 will be a priority.

Our Ascension transition plan continues with Name Change anticipated this calendar year 2018.  We have a committee in place at the ready to devote necessary time and attention to changing our by-laws and all necessary communications to our membership following the change.
The hospital is undergoing a $3 million renovation of our 3rd floor Main Entrance and 2nd floor Outpatient Services areas to improve the patient flow for our patients and families.  Included in this work will be a renovation of our Gift Shop space and naming our Gift Shop as well.  Associate surveys were given to staff and Gift Shop patrons to provide feedback on what we do well and areas of improvement.  We also asked for suggestions of names for our Gift Shop which will be considered as we move forward with our remodeling.  Results to be published in our Spring Newsletter.

Our Annual Bakeless Bake Sale Fund Raiser kicks off in March.  Annual proceeds run around $1,000.  We continue to explore new fund raisers.  This year they will include Books Are Fun, nothing But Bundt Cakes, Everything $6, and Grab and Go Seasonal Sales items in our Gift Shop.  We are trying to promote more local vendors and crafters from our area near the hospital.
We will have our Installation of new officers this May 23 at our Spring Luncheon at the Western Racket Club in Elm Grove.  We also award three $2,000 Health Related Career Scholarships at the luncheon.

Elmbrook Memorial Campus Auxiliary is ready to host the Fall Southeastern District Meeting on Friday, October 26th.

Aurora Memorial Hospital of Burlington Volunteers-Jan Christiansen
Late this fall we saw the completion of our cafeteria.  It is just beautiful.  Now we are back to fundraising, as our room for fundraising is the cafeteria.

We had a very beautiful Love Light ceremony with the actors from Haylofter Players singing Christmas carols.  Money raised was about $3,500, best yet.

In December the Gift Shop held its annual holiday sale.  The sale started at 7 A.M. and people were lined up at the door waiting to get in.  We had a huge successful sale, thank you Gift shop.

Oconomowoc Memorial Auxiliary-Pat Cusma
As Fall moved into Winter, the Oconomowoc Memorial Auxiliary focused on managing change (incoming new board members, outgoing board members, new committee assignments, and new projects) while maintaining our existing responsibilities and projects.

We began our fiscal year with a retreat held for the Auxiliary Board and led by a trained facilitator.  Board members discussed teamwork, brainstormed and prioritized opportunities, and reflected upon personal contributions to the team.  All attendees expressed satisfaction with what was accomplished that day.

As part of our preparations for 2018, new committee appointments were completed and a new fundraiser committee was kicked off.  This committee began reviewing opportunities for new and/or revised fundraising efforts and we began planning for short-term and long-term projects.

We held the first of our trip presentations with Collette Vacations on Auxiliary-sponsored guided group tours for two trips in 2018.  Additional trip presentations are planned for February.  Our Auxiliary has been working with Collette Vacations on group tours for approximately five years with great success.

December brought the Love Light Ceremony with a wonderful turnout-a full house!  We held our annual Holiday Bake Sale along with several vendor sales such as book sale and nut sales during the month.  This year we held the first “Jingle Mingle” open house in the hospital conference center for volunteers and Auxilians to stop in, have a treat, participate in a Christmas ornament exchange, and chat with each other.  A great time was had by all.  Our OUTREACH Committee donated 31 new and gently used coats along with snow pants, hats and scarves to a local charity organization.  They also contributed checks to several of our local charitable organizations such as the free clinic and our senior transportation service.

In January, our Bear Project Team completed sewing a cumulative total of 2,328 fabric teddy bears for patients since the team’s inception approximately 15 years ago.

February will bring the beginnings of plans for spring events to keep us busy during the long winter days.

Aurora West Allis Medical Center Auxiliary-Jane Henderson
Happy New Year from the AWAMC Auxiliary!

Our first 2108 project was to help with Reflections of Welllness, Saturday February 3rd at West Allis Central High School.  Sponsored by Aurora Women’s Health, it is a refreshing morning of health and well-being open to the public.  Auxiliary members helped with registration and refreshments.

Can’t believe it is already time to set up for our Valentine’s Candy Sale, February 13th.  It seems as though we were just getting ready for our Snowflake Bazaar which was held November 2 and 3.  We added $3,400 to our Scholarship Fund with Bazaar profits and the Candy Sale will increase that amount.

With our pledge amount of $25,000 (sales from our Gift Gallery) given to President, Rick Kellar at our fall Auxiliary meeting, a renovation was completed in December for the lobby of the Physician’s office Tower.  A beautiful new desk has been added; new lighting and heating and computer access.  The new physician’s directory is pending.    
The highlight of our holiday season was the addition of a new artificial holiday tree placed in the lobby for our Love Lites project.  Community, staff, and volunteers are invited to purchase a light in honor and/or memory of a loved one.  A celebration is held in the evening with the tree lighting, carols, hot chocolate and a performance by Anita’s Dance Troupe.  We raised $1,400 to be added to the Special Project Fund.

The Auxiliary has begun a new Outreach program with the city of West Allis/West Milwaukee.  Each quarter we are doing a collection drive to support various city programs in need of further support.  The last quarter of 2017, we collected 560 personal care items to donate to Shared Journeys (an alternative school in West Allis serving pregnant and parenting teens).  The first quarter of 2018, we collected 993 different school supply items including notebooks, pencils, pens, erasers, etc.

We look forward to more spring fundraisers and our Spring General Meeting, Thursday April 26, 2018.  our program will be the continuation of the effects of the Opioid Abuse Epidemic.
St. Joseph’s Hospital West Bend – Ann Johnson
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One of the joys of working with volunteers is seeing how open and willing they are when it comes to a new idea, program or volunteer experience. We were fortunate to have witnessed this over the fall with our volunteers. In October we added a Comfort Dog Program that features a trained dog, Rhoda, who with her handler is providing comfort to patients receiving care in our cancer center, on our medical/surgical floor and in our Modified Care Unit. The program is in partnership with a local church and is coordinated through the volunteer services department. Rhoda is two years old and has completed more than 2,000 hours of training to earn her designation as a certified comfort dog through the national Lutheran Church Charities K-9 Comfort Dog Program. She has been a very welcome addition to our patient care team and is providing many smiles and comfort for patients, families and visitors. 

Another new program area beginning this month at our hospital is a Patient Companion Program. The idea for this role came from our nursing staff in our Modified Care Unit, a 15 bed cardiac telemetry care unit serving a diverse patient population dealing with a heart attack, congestive heart failure, cardiopulmonary disease, strokes, or patients needing closer cardiac monitoring and assessment. As staff were providing care in patient rooms they noticed more time was being spent visiting with patients. Many just wanted to talk to someone or have companionship while waiting for family to visit or they simply did not have many visitors. Nursing staff brought this need to our volunteer services department and together the program was developed. Nursing staff identify patients who might benefit from a visit from a volunteer coming into their room to provide companionship through a friendly conversation, playing cards, reading, or providing music or art activities. Orientation and training is provided by nursing and chaplain staff and this new opportunity is available to volunteers who are 18 or older.  

These two programs are great examples of how because of our volunteers we are able to enhance the care being provided to offer the best possible experience for our patients.

The world is hugged by the faithful arms of volunteers.-Everett Mamor Terri Guillemets
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